March 1, 1937

Dear Major Darwin,

I am sorry I can help you very little about Stock.

I knew him at Cambridge as an undergraduate, he being some
years older, having, as I understood, runk part, or most, of a
legacy to return to academic life for a Degree. He was a very
keen eugenist. Since then he has taught in school, though, so
far as I know, never settled to anything. I do not know what
he is doing now, apart from his being an enthusiast for the
improvement of skates.

On consideration these are very strange qualifications for the Athenaeum!

Yours signerely